
 

 

September 10, 2015 

 
Mr. Gary Milby 
Hardin County Schools 
65 W.A. Jenkins Road 
Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701 
 
Re: September School Board Meeting 
 
Dear Gary: 
 
Sherman Carter Barnhart (SCB) will be present at the board meeting on Thursday, September 17, 2015, 
at which time we will report on the construction progress at North Hardin High School.  We will also 
provide updates on projects currently in design and production and the status of Hardin County School 
projects that are currently nearing project closeout. 
 
Cecilia Valley Elementary 
 

SCB will be present to update the board on the progress of the Cecilia Valley Elementary School.  
A meeting has been scheduled with the building committee for Friday, September 11th at 8:00 am 
to discuss the project in detail. 

 
Central Hardin HS Softball Restrooms 
 

The project is complete.  SCB is awaiting credit for water and sewer lines not required but 
included in the project bid documents and all project closeout documents. 

 
North Hardin High School – Phase 7 

 
The next progress meeting is scheduled for today, September 10, 2015.  SCB will be present at 
the September board meeting and will provide a construction update prior to the board meeting 
outlining construction progress. 
 
Exterior work at the athletic complex is substantially complete.  Morel is waiting on delivery of 
lockers for the baseball and football locker rooms at the fieldhouse and permanent 
storefront/glazing at the ticket booth.  The first home football game was played on August 28th. 
 
Work is presently ongoing primarily at the rear of the existing school at the locker room and 
wellness center addition.  Additional work is ongoing at the existing auxiliary gymnasium and 
main gymnasium.  A copy of the August 27, 2015 Construction Progress Meeting Minutes with 
progress report from Morel Construction outlining the past two weeks progress and the 
anticipated activities for the next two weeks are attached to this report. 
 

 
 



  

Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center. 
  
 The monument entry sign has been staked and Morel will be mobilizing to complete the sign. 
 
 SCB is currently coordinating the timeline of all corrective/warranty work and will forward an 

update for completion to Hardin County Schools. 
 
Meadow View Elementary HVAC Renovation 
 
 SCB has requested revised pricing from McNutt to lower the ceilings at the east and west 

corridors to improve maintenance access to the ERU’s.  Work is to be scheduled for Fall Break.  
Seeding will be addressed by McNutt at the first available seeding window. 

 
  

 North Middle School Monument Sign 
 

 SCB is currently scheduling a Pre-Construction meeting with the contractor to review 
expectations.  Contractor will be mobilizing and will have 45 days to complete the project. 

 
JT Alton Security Vestibule and Exterior Façade Repair 
 
 McNutt Construction is awaiting KDE’s approval of the contract before mobilizing to complete the 

project.  SCB is currently scheduling a Pre-Construction meeting with McNutt Construction to 
review expectations for the project. 

 
 Radcliff Elementary School 
 

SCB is currently coordinating with Morel Construction for moisture remediation that is to occur 

inside the existing school.  Morel Construction will mobilize over fall break to remediate moisture 

issues at floors and replace flooring. 

SCB has forwarded a drawing for exterior drainage improvements at the rear of the building to a 

local site contractor to price making grading modifications and tie-in of new yard drains/inlets and 

a redirecting a condensate line.  Warranty work on the brick stain is being scheduled with 

Nawkaw.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Justin McElfresh AIA, CID, LEED® AP  
Project Architect 

 


